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10th June 2024 
 
Eoin Ó Broin, TD 
Dáil Eireann 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2. 
 
PQ 20989/24 

To ask the Minister for Health the amount spent on addiction services in 2023 by local authority area, in tabular form.  

Dear Deputy Ó Broin,   
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to your above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to 
the Minister for Health for response. I have examined the matter and the following outlines the position: 
 
HSE expenditure by local authority are not readily available, however, for the Deputy’s information please find below HSE 
expenditure attributed to Addiction in 2023, which has been split by Community Health Organisation, and notes National Addiction 
Expenditure which includes National Drug Treatment Centre (NDTC), National Social Inclusion Office (NSIO) and the Primary Care 
Reimbursement Service (PCRS).  

 
2023 Full Year Addiction Spend (as per report received March 2024) 

Classification  € 
Community Healthcare Organisation Area 1  2,420,557 
Community Healthcare West 1,381,488 
Mid West Community Healthcare 7,691,892 
Cork Kerry Community Healthcare 13,807,893 
South East Community Healthcare 9,840,586 
Community Healthcare East & Dublin South, Kildare and West Wicklow 48,066,064 
Midlands Louth Meath Community Health Organisation 6,886,244 
Community Healthcare Organisation Dublin North City & County 31,553,640 
National Addiction Expenditure 11,788,364 
Sub Total  133,436,728 
PCRS  21,351,690 
Total Inc National Addiction/PCRS  154,788,418 

 
 
In addition to services provided by HSE Social Inclusion, other areas of the HSE provide services in relation to Addiction including 
Acute Hospital Services and Emergency Departments, Health & Wellbeing, Mental Health, Primary Care Services and GPs 
providing front line services and attributed budgets are not available.  
 
I trust this information is of assistance to you but should you have any further queries please contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

Joseph Doyle 
National Lead, Social Inclusion 


